SELECTMEN'S MEETING, MONDAY, DECEMBER 8, 1986

Present: John J. Jones. Keith A Boatright, Christopher Joseph, Police Chief, and Elizabeth Shaw.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 .

Chris Joseph, Police Chief gave his weekly report. The Holt property has had as much cleaned up as can be done at this time. Any remaining rubbish will be taken care of in the Spring. There is a great improvement on the property. The owner of the property on Rt.31 is hard to catch up with and there is a problem with cars which has to be attended to.

There has been no word of the owners on Rt.202 going to the BOA to request a rehearing on a variance.

One property on 202 is up for sale since being denied a permit .

No word has been received from the school, bus company, nor the school board members in regard to a request for information on the bus drivers.

The school payment check for December, which was signed tonight, will be held until next week when the Chairman of the Board is present. A decision will be made at that time if it should be held until requested information is received.

Chris Joseph asked that he be given a date to aim for the move to the office space occupied by Lloyd Henderson. If it looks as if the police will continue to use the small office space in the Town Hall, Chris asked that the office be closed in to allow privacy and some form of security. Keith Boatright would like to see the police settled by Town Meeting. Selectmen agreed to ask Lloyd for a date to vacate.

The road crew, (with an agreement from the Sewer and Water Commissioners for the S&W to be billed for work), agreed to do what they can at this time of year to repair the portion of Rt 202 which was torn up to install water lines.

Dan Chambers, Conservation Commission, gave a report on hazard waste clean up. Dan has been meeting on Wednesday evenings with residents of Hancock and Peterborough to discuss the concern all Towns are having at this time. A lot of waste is disposed of at land fills. People are unaware of the problem with throwing out half used cans of paint, cleaners etc.

A committee has been formed which will call themselves the "Conservation Home Toxic Alliance". Their function will be to help educate and help with the disposal of toxic waste.

Dan asked how best to approach the town for funds. Funds will come from the State and Federal Government, donations and hopefully from each Town. A warrant article will call the attention of the people of Antrim to the request for funds and possible questions will help get the message of the problem across. Funds will go toward a one day clean up for the Towns involved. One day, possibly in May, will be set aside for all those who wish to dispose of hazardous waste to bring such to a set location. A Company involved in the disposal of hazardous waste will be hired to come in and take the waste to a designated location. When articles are brought in, they will be removed from the cars or trucks, checked and placed in containers by the company, sealed, and taken away to be disposed of properly.

Since this is a very expensive endeavor to help with a growing problem, it will be necessary to work with other Towns. A one day clean up can cost \$18,000.

Selectmen researched the re-location of Liberty Farm Rd. Warrant Article #29 in 1981 Town Report deals with this road.

Lloyd Henderson discussed the letter received by Selectmen from Gary Johnson. No decision was made at this time.

John Jones asked Lloyd for a firm date as to Lloyd's intentions of vacating his present office. Lloyd agreed to aim for the end of February. February 28th will leave time for the Police Department to get settled before Town Meeting.

Lloyd asked if his bill have been approved. Selectmen have not had time to go over them and make a decision.

Meeting adjourned 10:30

ems